Vermont Weavers Guild October 8, 2022

Peggy Hart gave our morning program drawn from her book *Wool: Unraveling an American Story of Artisans and Innovation*.

President Claudia Gibson opened the business meeting after the program.

Claudia read the Treasurer's report emailed to her by Treasurer Ron Halterman.

Librarian Annette Higby reported on new books in our collection.

Claudia discussed upcoming workshops. January's workshop will be part II of the double weave workshop begun in September. November's meeting will be a combination presentation and afternoon workshop on tapestry weaving given by our own Bradie Hansen at the Shelburne craft center. Information on other future workshops is forthcoming.

Claudia reported on NEWS and our roles in next years meeting. She noted that volunteering to help at NEWS gets you first in line for workshop sign-ups. She also discussed our guild's participation in the NEWS exhibit on legacy weavers. We are currently researching Vermont weaver Elizabeth Atwood as our entry.

Laine Tharp reported on our guild's work at the Vermont Sheep and Wool Festival. It was well received and she and co-committee member Amy Steiner presented ideas for next years demonstrations. Layne also discussed her participation in the Green Mountain Kintters Guild Fleece Project.

Claudia noted that two volunteers are needed to form a nominating Committee for a slate of two officers (President and Vice-President) due for the May meeting.

Shannon Cunniff has prepared a powerpoint on how to use Instagram that is available to guild members.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathy Carvey, Secretary

Additions or corrections to kacarvey@gmail.com